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Dear Leanne 

 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (Section 62A Applications) 

Planning application for Erection of 91no. dwellings with associated 

infrastructure and landscaping. Provision of playing field and associated 

clubhouse. 

Former Friends School Field, Mount Pleasant Lane, Saffron Walden 

 

Further to your letter of the 2 August 2024, we can respond as follows: 

 

Finished Floor Levels Plans – due to the requirement for plans at 1:100 or 1:50 this 

provided across 6 separate plans. 

 

Community Engagement – set out in separate statement. 

 

As per your request we have reviewed the consultation document on the 

‘Proposed reforms to the NPPF and other changes to the planning system’ and the 

Secretary of State’s written ministerial statement (WMS). 

 

In general, the changes proposed by the Government are welcomed.  The removal 

of looser terminology introduced in December 2023 will ensure that Authorities 

are required to meet their identified housing needs and allocate sites in the right 

locations. 

 

Uttlesford District Council, as set out in the Planning Statement, cannot 

demonstrate a 5-year housing land supply against the current Standard Method, 

with the recent publication of their Regulation 19 emerging Local Plan, the Council 

will undoubtedly endeavour to argue that the December 2024 NPPF 4-year applies, 

which they can meet.  However, the failure to meet the Housing Delivery Test 

requirements means that the presumption in favour of sustainable development 

continues to apply.   

 






